
 

 
Speaker of the Legislative Assembly of the Northern Territory 
 
Dear Madam Chair 

I refer to the Social Policy Scrutiny Committee inquiry considering the Independent 
Commissioner Against Corruption (ICAC) Bill. 

As Speaker I have taken an active interest in the development of this legislation 
because the proposed law has a direct impact upon the Members of the Assembly 
and the institution which serves all Territorians. 

My interest comes not from a perspective of self-interest, but one of ensuring the 
integrity of the institution of parliament in perpetuity. 

In order to ensure that the public and all Members of the Legislative Assembly are 
fully informed, I have sought the opinion of arguably Australia’s pre-eminent legal 
expert on matters of parliamentary privilege, Mr Brett Walker SC.  

In essence, Mr Walker’s opinion (attached) is my submission without additional 
comment. I provide no further comment because I take the view the Committee is 
best served by considering this external  and independent expert opinion on its own 
merits.  

I have obtained the advice from Mr Walker for the sole purpose of assisting the 
Committee (and in turn the Assembly)  in its consideration of the Bill and am happy 
for the Committee to seek any further advice directly from Mr Walker should it 
require any clarification. 
 
I thank the Committee for the opportunity to make this submission and look forward 
to learning of its deliberations in due course. 
 
Regards  
 
Hon Kezia Purick MLA 
Speaker 
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